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HAPPY THANKSGIVING   
EVERYONE!!!! 
 
 The year 2007 is almost over 
and before we know it 2008 will bring 
our quarterly meetings, campouts and 
contests. I've listed the dates for some 
events. Be sure to mark them on your 
calendars. 
 The Winston Quarterly Meeting 
starts off the year on January 
12th.  The hall will be open at 8:00 for 
all the early arrivers. There will be 
coffee and doughnuts, muffins, etc., 
for all at that time. Potluck will be at 
noon after the meeting. 
 There are two motels in 
Winston, one is the Sweet Breeze Inn 
as you are coming into Winston @ 
$55.00 per night and the other is 
Shady Oaks on the old Hwy 99 off the 
Freeway. It is $45.00 per night. There 
are two just of the freeway in 
Roseburg also, the Best Western @ 
$99.00 per night and the Comfort Inn 
@ $71.99 per night. 
 Just want to remind you that 
you can still get your nominations to 
me for our "Distinguished Service 
Award" before our January state 
meeting. Nominees should be those 
who have contributed to OOTFA either 
through their service to our association 
and/or through their music. Please 
contact me if you need more 

information. 
 The Oregon State 
Fiddlers have been asked to 
be the host State for The 
National Oldtime Fiddlers' 
Contest this year in Weiser. 

A Nonprofit Organization Article II: “Purpose – To perpetuate and promote Old-time 
fiddling and Old-time music. To encourage everyone, especially young people, to play 
the fiddle and appreciate Old-time Fiddling and Old-time Music. To provide regular 
times and places to meet to play this kind of music”. 

From your President President: 
Irene Ruddock   
2251 Pine Grove Rd      
Klamath Falls, OR 
97603     541-882-6418 
(irene@cvc.net) 
Vice- Pres.: 
Christine Lang  
2295 N. Umpqua Rd  
Woodburn, OR 97071  
503-982-6224   
Sec/Treasurer: 
Sharon Gallagher  
2030 King Lane       
Myrtle Point, OR 97458 
541-572-2742 
gallee@peoplepc.com 
Editor: 
Joe Moyle  
3942 S. Ridge Dr.  
Eugene, OR 97405  
541-343-5894 
JosephM955@aol.com;  
Membership:  
Mark Ratzlaff 
25701 Cochran Ct.  
Veneta, OR 97487   
541-935-8506 
mark@octoberdesign.com 
Contest :     
Starr McMullen  
866 N.E. Thousand Oaks 
Dr Corvallis, OR 
97330  541-745-5130 
mcmulles@hotmail.com 
Lew Holt lewholt@aol.com  
Amy Booher,   
amyrebekah80@yahoo.com 

We would be playing on stage every 
evening from 6:00 -- approx. 6:50 or 
7:00 Could you send me your names 
and some good jam tunes that you 
know, if you can go, It would be nice to 
have tunes that everyone knows. If we 
get a good list of tunes, I can send it to 
everyone that will be going. That will 
give people time to practice them and 
put on a really good fun show. No 
contest tunes. They want the Host 
State to show the audience the fun and 
casual side of fiddling. Send them to 
Irene Ruddock e-mail address 
irene@cvc.net or 2251 Pine Grove Rd. 
Klamath Falls, OR 97603.  During the 
week we will be asked to play at some 
of the nursing home, senior center, and 
hospitality centers. This is not a 
requirement but will give everyone 
more playing time. Also, there is a 
parade on Sat that they would like us 
to be a part of. They will get the 
transportation for us to ride on. 
 
Keep playing good music and we will 
see you at some of these next events 
 
Irene 
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 District 1 lost two great 
members Mr. Ray Lane Oct. 24th 
and Mr. George Fernland Oct. 
29th 2007.   Both were long time 
members, and rarely missed a 
meeting or a Jam. We will miss 
their great musical talent and 
friendship. 

 Happy Birthday for this 
month goes to; Irene Ruddock 
Anniversaries will be celebrated by 
Phil & Sheila Fry and Jerry & Irene 
Ruddock. 
 Remember due's are due, 
be sure to get them paid soon, so 
you will be in the state roster that 

 
 

Chairman - Ann Bonser 541-884-2495 
Cochairman John Northcraft 541-723-5421;  
Secretary and Treasure Bud Ullman 541-883-2932 
Johnny Rodgers newsletter   541-591-2004 
John10339@charter.net 
 

The Dec. schedule for District-1 will be as follows. 
   2nd  Villa West Christmas potluck and Jam no business Patti 
Northcraft has volunteered to cook the turkey. 12:00 till 4:00  
   9th Shasta Community Center Senior dance and Jam 12.00 till 
4:00 
   20th Shasta View nursing home, a new name for the Clairmont 
1:30 till 2:30 
   20th Linkville House, [a new time] 3.00 till 4.00  

District 1 

 Our Nov 5th jam was 
great fun. Laura Williams from 
Alturas and Owen Billingsley from 
Lake City came up to jam. Great 
music and like always great food. 
 Larry, Terry, Perry and 
Kirby played at the fair board ap-
preciation dinner on Nov 10th. 
They fed them well also. 
 Nov 30th we played at the 
Fair Grounds for the Holiday Fair. 
 Dec 1st will be our next 

jam and the 10th is the next busi-
ness meeting. 
 Dec 8th we will play 9 am 
to 4 pm at Merle”s Winter Bazaar. 
Anyone that wants to play is more 
than welcome. 
 Belated birthday wishes to 
Clyde Lynch and Jim Fitzpatrick. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving  
 Bev, reporter 
 

comes out after the first of the 
year.   
 
Johnny Rodgers,  
reporter district 1 

 
 

Chairman: Larry McLain (541)947-2448 
Vice-Chair: Jim Fitzpatrick :(541)947-5566 
Sec.-Treasurer.: Sharilyn McLain (541) 947-4623 
Reporter: Bev Perry  (541) 947-2334 

District 1E 

 
Membership dues for OOTFA need 
to be paid and the records to Mark 
before Dec. 18. Why not pay them 
“right now.”  Thanks. Send your 
dues to our district 1E membership 
person. 

From the editor emeritus/editor  
for December. 
 
 I am “back in the saddle again” for this month 
anyway while our editor, Joe, is off on a vacation to a 
distant land.  On the 4th of November Amy Booher 
invited kids to her house for a “kids' jam.” Alice and I 
attended. Les Tucker was there for back up. After 
everybody had filled up at a nice potluck, the kids 
gathered around Amy at the piano and each one 
chose a tune as they went around the circle. After the 
first tune was play I figured I had better write the titles 
down to hear and remember what the kids played (in 
order):  Cripple Creek, Red Wing, Rubber Dolly, Ar-
kansas Traveler, Old Joe Clark, Tennessee Waltz, 

Liberty, Amazing Grace, Sweet Georgia Brown, Sol-
dier's Joy, Ook Pic Waltz, Boil Them Cabbages 
Down, Shortin Bread, Red Haired Boy, Swallow Tail 
Gig, Craw Dad Song, Rubber Dolly - vocal, I'll Fly 
Away, Noel, Faded Love, Cotton Eyed Joe, Angelina 
the Baker, Aron's Boat Song, and Orange Blossom 
Special.  How is that for a list of tunes? I was im-
pressed. 
 
During the month -- between Hoedowners - I send out 
quite a few “OOTFA updates” by e-mail. Some good 
news and some sad news. If you don't want to re-
ceive them, let me know and I'll removed your ad-
dress. If you don't receive them and have email and 

(Continued on page 5) 
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 Our November assembly 
Jam and business meeting was 
the 3rd at Fruitdale Grange in 
Grants Pass. We are playing at 7 
rest homes, 1 senior center and 
the Central point Presbyterian 
Church that is feeding the poor 
and homeless at St Vincent 
DePaul on November 18th. 
 Our December Jam is on 
the 1st at Roxy Ann Grange in 
Medford. We put Thanksgiving and 
Christmas together and have tur-
key and ham with all the trim-
mings. We have wonderful cooks. 
 The December schedule is 
not too busy right this minute. We 
still have 8 places to play and I'm 

sure that will change as time passes, 
some times it changes daily.  
 We welcome Willie Warwick 
back to the fiddlers. We all enjoyed 
hearing Willie and his friends play. 
 William Green is in the hospi-
tal. They removed cancer and they 
are doing treatment. Cards and 
emails are welcome. The address is 
-- 5165 Dark Hallow Road, Medford, 
O r .  9 7 5 0 1 .  e - m a i l   r e -
enew@sou.edu.  Please NO phone 
calls. Our prayers are with him. Dis-
trict 4 will miss him while he recuper-
ates. 
 A reminder "District 4 people 
its time to renew for 2008." Please 
get your $20.00 to Marcia Zellman 

 
 

Chairman; Don Johnson 541-772-0608 dandb@ccountry.net 
Co-Chair Don “Grumpy” Kimmel  
541-472-0368                                                                       
Sec/Treasurer: Lee Ferguson 541-772-6462 friee@aol.com 
Membership: Marcia Zellman 541-899-7677 

Mailing address: 1204 W. Main, Medford OR. 97501 
Publicity: Cathy Frutchey 541-734-2023 frutchey@hotmail.com 
Parliamentarian: Bob Zellman 541-899-7677 
Web master: Rick Reichert:reichert@jeffnet.org 
 
December 
1     Jam, Roxy Ann Grange          Medford 

District 4 

 
 

Chairman:  Bob Ervin 541-447-5451 
Vice Chair:    Jack Kerr              541-447-1318 
Sec/Treasurer:  Barbara Dulley  541-480-4272 
Membership:  Earlene Ervin 
6189 NE Wainwright Rd,  
Prineville, OR  97754    541-447-5451 

 
DECEMBER 
2  VFW Show, Redmond  1-4 
8  Christmas Party, Pine Forest Grange, Bend   10-5 
 
JANUARY 
6 VFW Show, Redmond  1-4 

District 3 

 This is my first time as 
reporter, but I will do my best to 
keep you abreast of District 3 
happenings. Our thanks go out 
to Rhea Bigelow in grateful rec-
ognition of her service and sup-
port.  A job well done Rhea!! 
 Our last show was No-
vember 4 at the VFW.  Good 
turn out, good music and lots of 
dancing.  Thanks to all who per-
formed on stage and also to 
those who set up and monitor 
the sound system. 
 Our next show will be 
December 2 at the VFW Hall in 
Redmond. December 8 will be 
our Christmas Party at the Pine 

Forest Grange in Bend.  The Dis-
trict will provide turkey and 
ham.  Everything else is pot-
luck.  Come enjoy the music, danc-
ing and visiting with other mem-
bers. 
 If you want to play at the 
Prineville Eagles, contact Bob 
Ervin.  The event occurs on the 
next-to-last Sunday of each 
month.  All are welcome to come, 
dance and listen.  
 May God bless those who 
are sick or have lost loved ones. 
Happy Birthday/Anniversary to all 
this month. 
 Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year.  

 
Joyce Wallace,  
Reporter, District 3 
 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA 
need to be paid and the records to 
Mark before Dec. 18. Why not pay 
them “right now.”  Thanks. Send 
your dues to our district three 
membership person. 

ASAP at 1204 W. Main Medford, 
Or. 97501. 
 I'd also like to send a BIG 
THANK YOU to Lola Williams for 
job well done sending cards to the 
home bound and ill.  
 
District 4 Reporter  Bea Johnson 



stamped envelope to return it in. 
If you want the same picture used 
that was used before, please let 
Andy know.  
 Thursday, December 13, 
2007, from 12 noon to 1 p.m. 
we're invited to play at a Christ-
mas luncheon at Beautiful Savior 
Lutheran Church at 9800 SE 92 
Avenue.  The church is south of 
Johnson Creek Boulevard.  
 Sunday, January 20th 
we'll be at the Gladstone Senior 
Center from 11 to 4.  The Center 
is at 1050 Portland Avenue in 
Gladstone just south of Portland 
a few blocks east of McLoughlin 
Boulevard.  There's lots of park-
ing around the building.  Public 
Invited! 

 Sunday, December 9, 
2007, from 3:30 - 7:30 we have 
a reservation at the Banquet 
Room of North's Grand Buffet 
Chuckwagon for our December 
Dinner and Jam Session.  As of 
this date (5-21-07) the price for 
one meal is $10.59 for all you 
can eat.  And please leave a 
gratuity on the table for the 
picker-upper.  Everyone is wel-
come!  Come listen, play, visit 
and renew your membership!! 
Andy will be taking pictures at 
the Christmas Party @ North's to 
put in an updated member direc-
tory. Or, you can also send a 
picture along with your dues. If 
you want the picture back please 
include a self-addressed 

 Sunday, February 10th 
our regularly scheduled OOTFA 
Jam will be at the Estacada Sen-
ior Center at 200 SW Clubhouse 
Drive down behind the Boots 
and Spurs Restaurant off 
224.  We can get in the building 
about 11 for informal jamming 
and from 1 - 4 we'll perform for 
the public.  Bring all your friends 
and neighbors.  This is a fun 
one!  Public Invited! 
District 7 Reporter, 
Gail Foster 
Membership dues for OOTFA 
need to be paid and the records 
to Mark before Dec. 18. Why not 
pay them “right now.”  Thanks. 
Send your dues to our seven 
district membership person. 

 
 
 

Chairman:  Donna Foreman     503-630-3577 
Co-Chair:  Randy Yearout        971-998-8227 
Secretary/Treasurer Terry Jorgensen  503-668-3917 
Membership: Myrtle Arnold 
2941 SE Llewellyn Avenue 
Troutdale, OR 97060 503-666-3529 

 
December 
9   North's Grand Buffet  Portland 
13  Beautiful Savior Lutheran   Portland 
January                       
20  Senior Center   Gladstone 
February 
10  Senior Center    Estacada 
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District 7 

Happy Holidays to all!! 
 The tables were over laden 
with ham, turkey and all the fixings 
at our annual holiday potluck in 
Winchester Bay.  Over 50 people 
enjoyed the food, camaraderie and 
music.   It was great to have Ernie 
Penry, Joyce Pickett and Whitey 
Kolm come over and visit with us.   
 Our next jam will be on De-
cember 15th in Winchester Bay 
from 1:00 to 4:00 pm.  Stay tuned 
for time and place of our January 
jam. 
 Since no one has been us-
ing our OOTFA Bulletin Board or 

for those who tied the knot in De-
cember, here's to you!!! 
 And for a blatant commer-
cial, if you would like to have a 
wonderful week-end of traditional 
folk music, jam sessions, crafts 
and food, plan to attend the Winter 
Folk Festival in Florence in Janu-
ary 19-20th, 2008.  Several 
OOTFA members will be partici-
pating and District 5 is one of the 
sponsors. 
 
Hal Weiner 
District 5 Reporter 
 

 
 

Chairman: Mapril Combs (541) 572-5532 
Co-Chair: Oren Pruitt  (541) 347-6236 
Secretary/Treasurer: Kathy Nash (541) 902-1981 
Membership: Jolly Hibbits (541) 347-2229 
54070 Bear Creek Rd, Bandon, OR 97411 

December 15 - Winchester Bay jam at 1:00pm 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA need to be paid and the 
records to Mark before Dec. 18. Why not pay them 
“right now.”  Thanks. Send your dues to our district 
five membership  person. 

District 5 

our on-line music sharing system, I 
will be canceling those services at 
the end of the year.  If there is a sub-
stantial interest at a later date, we 
can renew again. 
 Mapril would like to send a 
special thanks to Charlotte Dow and 
Barbara Pruitt.  “Those two sit at the 
table at jams, selling raffle tickets, 
signing people in, etc., and have 
done countless hours finding stuff for 
the raffle and just being  invaluable 
to the group” 
 For those who have to share 
their Birthdays with the Christmas 
month, have a great Natal day!   And 



Page 5 The Hoedowner 

 
 

Chairman:  Bernie Charlebois   541-98-3566 
Co-chair:  Thelma Drayer  541-946-1595 
Secretary/Treasurer:  Bernie Roberts  541-689-5764 
Membership:  Mark Ratzlaff 
25701 Cochran Ct., Veneta, OR  97487    541-935-8506 

 
December  
2 Christmas Jam Lebanon Moose 10:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
January 
 19 Meeting, Jam and Potluck Central Grange 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

    Birthdays: Thelma Salley 12/1, 
Viola Epperly 12/2, Mark Carmickle 
12/6, Rick Dobson 12/10. Brian Neal 
12/12, Marlene Chatoian 12/14, 
Betty Hawkins 12/19, Lloyd Shriber 
12/23, Della White 12/24, Oral Rob-
bins 12/25, Richard Marino 12/17, 
Ellen Strelow 12/17 and Joan Nel-
son. 
     Anniversaries: Frank and Frieda 
Chandler 12/9, Dave and Lena 
Stubbs 12/11, Bob and Ellen Strelow 
12/17 and Gary and Viola Epperly 
12/27. 
     If I have not listed your birthdays 
or anniversaries, it's because I don't 
have them.  Let me know. 
 
District 6 Reporter  Darla Knudsen 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA need 
to be paid and the records to Mark 
before Dec. 18. Why not pay them 
“right now.”  Thanks. Send your 
dues to our district six membership 
person. 

family of Peggy Stratton.  Peggy 
passed in October from complica-
tions following her two broken 
legs.  She was a very nice lady 
and a member of the Fiddlers for 
many years. 
     Other Jams: Wayne Carpen-
ter's jams are on the first Saturday 
of the month from 11 a.m.-4 p.m. 
at Jasper Grange.  The one on 
Dec 1st will be a potluck, but the 
Ladies of the Grange will be cook-
ing the meals starting in January, 
charging a nominal fee.  This is a 
f u n d  r a i s e r  f o r  t h e   
grange.  Wayne's Thursday jam 
for December will be on Dec 20th 
from 11 a.m.- 4 p.m.  After the 
first of the year they will be on the 
fourth Thursday.  All are pot-
lucks.  Bernie Charlebois hosts a 
jam and potluck on the second 
Tuesday of the month from 10 
a.m.- 4 p.m.  The Friday night 
jams are the first Friday at Central 
Grange and the second Friday at 
Crow Grange.  Both are finger-
food potlucks and are from 7:30-
10:30 p.m. 

     Our Thanksgiving Jam was fan-
tastic.  There were 73 in atten-
dance, eating, playing music, hav-
ing fun and dancing up a 
storm.  We sure have some great 
cooks in this district.  There were 
several new faces and some new 
members.  We welcome them and 
hope they continue to join us.  
      We are looking forward to our 
Christmas Jam at the Lebanon 
Moose. There is usually a big turn-
out and the Ladies of the Moose 
cook a great meal.  Please join us 
and see Santa??  The directions: 
From I-5, take exit 228 (Hwy 34) 
toward Lebanon.  Go through 
Lebanon toward Sweet Home. The 
Moose Lodge is on the southeast 
edge of Lebanon, on the right, 
about a mile past Wal-Mart. 
     Our January meeting will be on 
the 19th at Central Grange.  It will 
be a meeting followed by a potluck 
and jam.  The address is Central 
Grange, 87200 Central Road, 
Eugene, OR 97403.  We hope to 
see you there. 
      Our sympathies go out to the 

District 6 

want to receive them, let me know, too.  If an email 
address is returned several times, I delete the ad-
dress.  Please notify me if you change your email ad-
dress. Ahem, if you do, please sign your first and last 
name. Thanks. 
 
Membership information: There are all kinds of ru-
mors about when your membership should be in to 
retain your current membership. If you pay your dues 
to your district membership chairman say on Dec. 15 
and he or she doesn't get it to Mark for a week, you 
are too late. Mark will have sent the addresses to the 

publisher on Dec. 18 for the Jan. 1 issue and your 
name won't be on the list to get your Hoedowner.  The 
safest thing to do is pay your dues in November (or 
the first week in December after you receive the Hoe-
downer) so there won't be any problem.  I served as 
state membership chairman years ago when all of the 
dues came directly to me. The most common thing I 
heard when somebody didn't get their Hoedowner 
was, “Lew, I paid you in the fall.” And I would reply in 
Feb. or March, “show me your check.”  And you 
guessed it, they didn't have it. They had meant to pay 
their dues but never got around to it. So do it now, 
please. Your district membership person is listed at 
the beginning of each district news. No, don't wait un-
til after dinner, do it now. 

(Continued from page 2) 

(Continued on page 6) 

From the Editor cont. 
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District 8 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
The Gaston Fiddle Contest is scheduled for Saturday, 
Feb. 9. Many of you will receive an invitation in the 
mail or by email. Contestants are encouraged to pre-
register.  Information should be on our web site soon. 
If you want information and don't get it by January, let 
me know. 
 
 
Lew 

(Continued from page 5) 

From the Editor cont. 

 Our October jam at McMinn-
ville was well attended. We wel-
comed two of our scholarship stu-
dents, Brian Stiner and Josh Wood 
along with their fiddle teacher Ginny 
Hollon. Brian is a regular at our 
jams. Glad to have Josh join us too! 
We hope to meet more of our schol-
arship recipients in the future! 
 The next day a group of us 
played at Bauman Farms near 
Woodburn during their “Pumpkin 
Patch” fall festivities. 
 Four District 8 members 
played for Hillside Manor's Memory 
unit. It was well received, and the 
audience sang along with many of 
the tunes. 
 We had an e-mail from Rob 
Griswold, another young District 8 
fiddler, who is now attending col-
lege in Washington state. He sends 
his greetings to all of you. 
 Hanneke Cassel, former 
member of District 5 was the star of 
a concert held in Salem. She lived 
up to the description the Boston 

Globe gave her: wild but innocent. 
In addition to her regular back up 
players on cello and guitar, she was 
joined on several numbers by Alex 
Hargreaves. What a treat to hear 
these talented young musicians! 
Google “Hanneke Cassel” and you 
will be pleasantly surprised. There 
are many websites. 
 Several District 8ers and 
others attended a Scottish Fiddle 
Workshop taught by Hanneke. 
Thanks to the Whitaker family for 
hosting the workshop at their home. 
Your hospitality is much appreci-
ated. 
 We will have met at 
McMinnville on Saturday, Novem-
ber 24th when you read this. 
 Our Holiday Dinner is 
planned for December 15th at 
McMinnville Senior Center. Turkey, 
Ham, potatoes and gravy, and 
dressing will be furnished. Please 
bring your favorite salad or other 
side dish and dessert. Dinner will 
be at 11:30, followed by a sign up 

jam. 
 Here are the directions to 
the Senior Center. If you are trav-
eling from the south through 
McMinnville going north on the 
main highway -- after you have 
gone through the business district 
and start to go out of town, there 
will be a McDonald's on the left 
(north side of the highway), right 
there you turn right (south) on to 
McDaniel St. and the Senior Cen-
ter is a couple of blocks on the left. 
(east) 
 See you there! 
Alice Holt, 
Reporter 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA 
need to be paid and the records to 
Mark before Dec. 18. Why not pay 
them “right now.”  Thanks. Send 
your dues to our district eight 
membership person. 

 
Chairman: Darlene Bryant 503-362-0172 
Co-Chair: Marie Bailey 503-835-7185 
Secretary: Christine Lang 503-982-6224 
Treasurer: Wally Case 503-678-5548 
Membership: Wally Case, 12222 Fry Road NE, Aurora, OR 
97002 

Calendar: 
Saturday, January 19, McMinnville 
Saturday, February 16, McMinnville 
Saturday, March 15, McMinnville 
Sunday, March 16, Salem-Keizer Sr. Center, Irish Stew Dinner 



 
 

Chairperson: George Sahlberg 541-573-6517 
Co-Chair: Ruel Teague         541-573-2868 
Secretary/treasurer/membership: 
Rose Johnson 541-573-6237 

Reporter: Julia Milleson  541-573-2770 
 
Dec. 14     Aspens 
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their daughter Karen Hamlington 
of Bethel Springs, Tennessee 
played with us at the Aspens. 
Son Mike of Baker City and the 
rest of the family came to out 
Sunday potluck and jam. We all 
enjoyed some more of the re-
maining cake. Karen performed 
with us and Mike coerced into 
singing "Goober Peas."    A fun 
day. 
 Joe and Mickey Enne-
berg's daughter Anita and son-
in-law Russ Hunt were at a re-
cent jam. They usually join us 
when they are in town. Russ 
plays saxophone and that is a 
treat. 
 At the November meeting 
our president George Sahlberg 
got volunteers Marge Mcrae and 
her daughter Sally Lovins to 
roast our holiday turkey and 
George and Hilda will do the 

spuds and gravy. All the rest 
are asked to bring potluck 
dishes that will compliment the 
dinner.  The dinner will be held 
at the Senior Center potluck 
and jam on December 9th. We 
eat at 1:00 and have music 
from 2:00 until 4:00. 
 W e  p l a y  A s p e n s 
again  Friday  Dec. 14th at 
7:00  and Ashley Manor at 6:30 
on Monday Dec. 17th. 
 Have a blessed holiday 
season 
Julia Milleson  
 Reporter 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA 
need to be paid and the records 
to Mark before Dec. 18. Why 
n o t  p a y  t h e m  “ r i g h t 
now.”  Thanks. Send your dues 
to our district nine membership 
person. 

District 9 

 October 27th found us at 
the Elks Club entertaining for the 
State American Legion and Auxil-
iary who were holding their first 
quarterly meeting in Burns. It was 
a first trip for several of the group 
to the "edge of nowhere" and I 
think they were pleasantly sur-
prised and they enjoyed the mu-
sic. Playing were Janet Brayman, 
John Borelli, Joan Suther, Billie 
Lanier, Walt Cooper and Julia 
Milleson. 
 We've had some newcom-
ers attending our jam sessions. 
Carolyn Stamm and Phyllis Com-
meree and two new musicians 
Dennis and Donna Town-
send.  Dennis plays 12 string gui-
tar and Donna plays autoharp and 
sings. 
 Janet Brayman's folks Al-
len and Pauline celebrated their 
50th wedding anniversary and 

 
Chairman:  Don Hamlin 541-673-5689 
Co-Chair:  Bob Hanson 541-672-6829 
Treasurer:  Gwyn Deaton 541-839-4501 
Secretary and Membership: Jo Barnes 
255 Raintree Ave. Sutherlin, OR 97479     541-459-4522 

District 10 

 We had a great Thanksgiv-
ing potluck, loads of good food and 
people.  Thanks to everyone that 
brought the good food.  We didn't 
think we'd be able to find a parking 
spot, people were parked in the 
street. 
 There were lots of players 
for the jam including the Bluegrass 
group. The floor was crowded with 
dancers, and visitors in the audi-
ence listening to the good music. 
 Happy Birthday and Anni-

versary to all that had them this 
month. 
 Flo Sangsland has been un-
der the weather, we wish her a 
speedy recovery.  And, to everyone 
else that has been ill. 
 We've been playing at the 
regular nursing homes every month. 
 Our Christmas potluck will 
be December 8th, potluck at noon, 
jam at 1pm at the Winston Senior 
Center. Due to the State meeting 
here in January, we'll have our dis-

trict meeting in Febru ary.  
(Boy!  Where has this year  gone.) 
 See ya'll next month. 
Joyce Pickett  
 District 10 news 
 
Membership dues for OOTFA need 
to be paid and the records to Mark 
before Dec. 18. Why not pay them 
“right now.”  Thanks. Send your 
dues to our district ten membership 
person. 
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State Calendar 
President Irene sends the following dates for your calendar and 
planning: 
Winston Quarterly meeting----Jan. 12th 
Gaston Fiddle contest--- Feb 9th 
Convention at Rickreall ------April 10, 12, & 13th 
Silver Lake Campout-------May 1st, 2nd, 3rd 7, 4th 
Contest at Chemeketa in Salem-----May 16th & 17th 
Burns Quarterly meeting and jam-----June 12, 13, & 14th 
Diamond Lake Campout-----July 31, Aug 1st, 2nd, & 3rd 
Thousand Trails Workshop----Aug. 8th, & 9th 
Winchester Bay Campout------Aug, 14, 15, 16, & 17th 
Biannual meeting and jam at Merrill----Sept 11, 12, & 13th 
 
If everyone would print this off and keep it near your calendar it may 
help keep you on track. 

These name tags are yellow with blue trim with the 
OOTFA emblem and district number.  The name tags with 
pins are $8.00 and those with a magnetic back are $9.00 
mailed.  Please send a check to , Earlene Ervin made out 
to her. 

6189 NE Wainwright Road Prineville, OR 97754  

Your Name 
Here 

429 S. 3rd Ave. 
Stayton, OR 97343 

Phone: (503) 769-2778 
Email: MandoMedic@comcast.net 

Ken Cartwright/Luthier 

New Members  
to Welcome: 
 
Pat & Lyle Springer, Lakeview 
Don & Rhea Forum, Florence 
Robin & Wayne O'Neill, Coos Bay 
 
Mark Ratzlaff,  
State Membership Chair 


